
STEWARDS REPORT 
Canadian Tire Motorsports Park 

August 5-7, 2016 

 
Total number of entrants:  69 
  
Total Number of Drivers taking the green flag in the Sprint races 
 

• Yellow GP  - Sprint 1:    40 
• Yellow GP  - Sprint 2:    38 
• Red GP  – Sprint 1:    23 
• Red GP  – Sprint 2:    21 
• Combined Enduro:    45  

 
 
Name of Rookie Candidates who attended the OM  
 

• Paulo Ferreira 
• David Ordway 
• Roy Tam 

 
Name of Rookie Candidate on the list but did not show at all 
 

• None 
 
Names of Provisional Candidates who attended the OM 
 

• Lindsay Rice 
  

  
Names of Participants who attended the OM by request 
 

• Joseph Belcredi 
• Francis Florido 
• Giacomo Negro 
• Kathleen Wong 
• Michael Beler 
• Dan Ostrower   

   
 
Number of Single Car Incidents with 13/13 given – 0 
 
Number of Single Car Incidents with no penalty – 4 
 
Number of Multi-Car Incidents with One Driver at Fault 13/13 given – 0 
 
Number of Multi-Car Incidents with Both Drivers at Fault 13/13 given – 0 



 
Number of Mechanical Incidents with No Penalty – 0 
 
Number of Horizontal Object Incidents – 0 
 
Number of Incidents being investigated – 0 
 
Potential Improvements for Next Year:  
 
A well run event that needs nothing other than more participants. 
 
 
Weekend Review: 
 
Very effectively run event.  To the person, all of the volunteers understood their individual responsibilities 
and carried them out flawlessly.  Mick Oliveira did one more year as event chair and was assisted by Walter 
Murray.  Thomas Elliot as the registrar did a great job, Rob Dobie did a good job running control and 
dispatch. Dave Osborne driving the pace car, Terry Cassan running grid, Richard Ritz in timing plus others 
all did a good job.  Michael Coates as photographer plus Walter Murray filled in for the absent Zone Rep. 
A fun dinner on Saturday night at the track in the gorgeous Event Centre.  The BMWCCA CR Steward, 
David Brown, worked well with the PCA staff.  I know I say this every year but I do intend to make the 
long tow from Minneapolis to race at CTMP in the near future.  All that is missing from this event to make 
it a premier event in PCA CR is more racers!   
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Bruce Boeder 
PCA Club Racing National Steward 


